Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B8-51.003
Documentation for Licensure

The Board of Medicine hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on January 13, 2023 12, 2022, on behalf of Opal N. Gagliardo, Pharm D. RPH. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 49, No. 12, of the January 19, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance and or wavier from paragraph 64B8-51.002(1)(c), F.A.C., which requires a high school diploma, a graduate equivalency diploma, college diploma, university diploma, or technical school diploma if such college, university, or technical school required high school or graduate equivalency diploma for admission. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed meeting held on February 3, 2023. The Board’s Order, filed on March 13, 2023, grants the petition for waiver or variance from rule 64B8-51.003, Fla. Admin. Code. The Board finds that Petitioner has met the purpose of the underlying statute through her prior education to obtain licensure as a pharmacist in the state of Florida.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Paul Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3053, or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov.
